
CLARIFICATION 1 

Additional information for MANDATORY PRE-BID MEETING 

Project No. ENG1903701130 

Electrical Renovation at Wyandotte Large Cave 

 

Due to the unique features and work environs presented by the cave, the Pre-Bid 

Meeting is MANDATORY.  The Pre-Bid Meeting will include a tour of the portion of 

the cave in the project area. 

Bids will only be accepted from Prime Contractors that have attended the Pre-Bid 

meeting.  Failure of a Bidder or a Bidder’s designated representative to attend the 

Pre-Bid Meeting shall be cause for rejection of a bid by the State. 

If the amount of the work to be performed by a Sub-Contractor would require 

that the Sub-Contractor be pre-qualified by the Public Works Board, then that 

Sub-Contractor is also required to attend the Pre-Bid Meeting.  Attendance by any 

and all minor Sub-Contractors that would perform work in the cave is also 

strongly recommended.   

Each Contractor attending the Pre-Bid Meeting shall be required to sign-in at the 

start of the meeting and at the end of the meeting. 

Please note the following information concerning the length and conditions of the 

guided cave tour that will be conducted as part of the pre-bid meeting.  The tour 

takes approximately two (2) hours and is one and one half (1.5) miles in length.  

Meeting attendees will need to be in good physical health and must be able to 

navigate steep terrain and many stairs.  The cave interior is consistently near 52 

degrees F.  Some cave passageways are narrow in width and/ or height.  There are 

no restroom facilities available in the cave. 

 


